


Guess Who's Coming to Our School...

Your child is receiving a special gift this holiday season... the joy of giving! Your school is providing
the chance for your child to shop for their loved ones with the Penguin Patch Holiday Shop®.

Important tips to create a memorable experience for your child... and for you!
. Plan and budget with your child using the money envelope provided.

2. Every giftis inexpensive, with kid-friendly pricing from 25¢ to $12.

. Join the fun and excitement - Sign up at your school to volunteer during the
Penguin Patch Holiday Shop®.
. Ask your child why they chose a particular gift... the smile will be the real gift!

PS: One of our favorite stories comes from a mom who cherishes the “Big Diamond Ring” that
her son bought for her five years ago. He was so excited that he had bought a better gift than
dad that year!

When: Monday December II- Friday December IS
Where: rFrontier Library (back room)
Who can shop= Anyone

Who to ShOP for: Anyone in your family you want To buy
a present £or. (Mom, Dad, 6randma, 6randpa, Uncle, Aunt, Brother, Sister, etc.)

Prices: ranging from 25 cents to $I12 with a variety of items
To choose from.



Christmas Program will be
held on Monday, Dec. 11th at

PROGRAM = vyt ntiorummpion

5:30 - 6:15.
The program will include ‘Wee Care, all the elemenlary grades, pianc-students, and
the MS|HS choir.

Men of the Choir will attend a vocal workishop al OU December 8th
Choir to Christmas Carol Dec 15th

Elemenlary Christmas Parties - Dec 20th.

Student of the month - November is Edgar Moore and Elye Taylor

Mid year ST{IR testing - Make sure studenis get 8 hours of sleep or more! Turn of
digitals and devices: studies show that blue acreens interrupt deep aleep cycles. (kids
age 6 to 7 need 10-11 hours of sleep!!!)

Math window Dec 4th - 15th

Reading window Dec 11th - 15th

PENGUIN PATCH Preview slarts the night of the concert

TFrontier needs your input - What kinda of literacy/reading programs or aclivities do
you enjoy? Do you children love enrichment? What things are we doing well? What
can we do betler? How can we help improve our programming lo offer more to the
community? We want to hear from you!

send an email to jera.kiespert@frontierofi.com or call 723-45682.



TSA NEWS

Frontier Middle School students excelled at Edmond TSA
Conference:

Challenging Technology Issues

Forensic Technology

Problem Solving

Structural Engineering

Systems Control

Tech Bowl
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DEAR SANTA:

MAY THE STUDENTS OF FRONTIER
SCHOOLS AND THEIR FAMILIES
HAVE HEALTH, HAPPINESS AND A
SAFE YEAR.

FROM THE STAFF OF FRONTIER SCHOOLS

PS5- CHECK OVUT OUR WEBSITE FOR ALL THE SCOOP
WWW.FRONTIEROK.COM
WANT MORE FRONTIER STVFF HIT THE FACEBOOK LINK

REMINDER - IF BAD WEATHER CAVSES VS TO CANCEL SCHOOL, START LATE,
OR LET OVUT EARLY: WE WILL SEND A ONE CALL, POST IT ON OUR WEBSITE
AND LET THE RADIO AND TV STATIONS KNOW.

N6 SCHOOL DECEMBER 2)- TANVARY 3
(cLASSES RESUME TANVARY )



http://www.frontierok.com/

5th and 6th Grade Gingerbread Houses

The Fifth and Sixth grade students will be making Gingerbread houses
(actually graham cracker) on Wednesday,
December 6. They will be working on these
at the end of the day starting toward the
end of 6th period. Students need to bring
$3.00 to pay for the houses and they will
also need to bring their own candies to
decorate their house with. The houses will
be on display in the Library display case until Monday, December 11.
Parents can pick them up on the evening of the Elementary Christmas
program. We would love to have parents come and join us for this
activity. Contact any 5th or 6th grade teacher for details. This is going
to be SWEET!

MS Student Council News

The Middle School Student Council started off their Fall
Food Drive by holding a dance. The cost of admission was a
canned food item and they collected over 50 items. The
Food Drive continued during November with over 150
items donated. The 6th grade class won the contest by
bringing the most items and will enjoy a donut party. The
items were taken to The Rock where they were greatly
appreciated.






